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Headteacher’s Message 

Hello 

We are especially proud of our Year 6 children this week who have now completed their statutory tests in grammar, 

spelling, reading and maths. Everyone supports the children to understand that they can only do their best, and should 

try to do so, but there is no denying that each child will have felt some apprehension, faced particularly challenging 

questions and needed to utilise their best resilience strategies at times. What we have seen is every child with a          

determined attitude, a positive mind set overall and bouncing back from one paper to tackle the next with the same  

perseverance. Amazing! We would like to say a massive well done to all of the children and a thank you to Year 6       

parents/carers for all of the support we know you will have needed to give at home to keep them going!  

It is very much statutory tests ‘season’ at the moment with Year 2 undertaking theirs next week and phonics screening 

(Year 1) and the multiplication tables check (Year 4) just around the corner. Whilst all statutory tests are compulsory for 

us to administer, it is important to remember that they are such a small part of what the children do in their primary 

education. Far more important is the children’s development as people, their discovery of personal talents and finding 

out what they love to do and will choose to pursue moving forwards. This school is full of children who are talented 

artists, musicians, scientists, gymnasts, dancers, footballers, bakers, engineers, woodworkers, to name but a few. We 

are passionate about providing as wide a range of opportunities as possible to inspire children with a love of many 

things this world has to offer. I’m sure we would all agree that children are so much more than what a test result has to 

say in a narrow range of subjects.   

I hope everyone can enjoy the weekend. 

Liz Clark 

 

 

There will be a change of meal options week 

commencing Monday 15th May: 

Tuesday 16th May—Meatballs 

Thursday 18th May—Pizza 

Change of Menu 

 

We currently have a fantastic opportunity for somebody who would be enthusiastic about 

providing our children with enjoyable, positive lunchtime experiences as part of our  wonderful 

midday supervisory team.  It would be great if you could help us spread the word about this    

vacancy so that we can find the perfect candidate. If you or someone you know is interested, 

please contact the school office.  

Midday Supervisory Assistant  

http://yourwebsite.com


 

    

Our focus this week has been ‘minibeasts that live on the ground’. One of our favourite 

themed stories, has been Snail Trail! This story has led the children to practise positional 

language, such as, under, over, next to, between and through. In our literacy, the     

children used their grapheme knowledge to write descriptions of where the snail went in 

the story. 

During the week, the children have had varied opportunities to learn about snails and slugs. These 

have included snail shaped addition to five with Numicon, rolling playdough to create snails, cutting 

snail spirals, exploring garden habitats and learning about the mucus which some minibeasts use to 

help them move. 

Continuing to focus on snails, we have also explored the later work of the artist Henri 

Matisse. He used paper and scissors to create his paper collage pictures. The children 

used their scissor and design skills to create their own Matisse style snail pictures. These 

look amazing. 

 

In phonics, we have continued to learn how to read and spell words with adjacent consonants. We 

continue to be ‘blown away’ by the children’s enthusiasm for reading. They are using their phonics 

skills and knowledge to assist them in their progress. New tricky words learnt this week are, there, when, 

what and one. 

In Maths, we have focussed on adding and subtracting numbers. To do this, 

the children have used tens frames and number stories.  

For example,  

First, there were 2 dinosaurs,  

Then, 1 more dinosaur appeared, 

Now, there are 3 dinosaurs.  

This is something the children could continue to do at home to practise their addition skills. 

 

In PE this week, the children took part in ‘the great jump Olympics!’ Mr Walton taught 

the children how to do a standing jump, a running jump and a hop and jump. They 

competed against their friends to see who could jump the furthest. It was lovely to see 

the progress the children made over the course of the lesson.  

 

We were delighted to be able to send home some strong broad bean plants that the children 

planted in school, this week. We hope the children enjoy growing these at home, alongside 

their sunflower seeds/plants. We would love to see their progress on Tapestry. 

Please don’t hesitate to discuss any questions or concerns with us. 

  

 

Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) 

Mrs Robinson, Mrs Daniel, Mrs Greenwood and the Reception team 



We hope that everyone enjoyed the bank holiday for the King’s coronation.  It was fun to hear the     
children’s experiences from the weekend and to hear how they spent the time with their friends and 
families. 

Last week our children wrote formal letters to His Majesty wishing him good luck for the   
coronation.  Well something amazing happened: we received replies from His Majesty!  He 
thanked us for our letters and answered some of the questions that we had asked him about 
the ceremony and what it was like being king.  He even had some inspiring and encouraging  
messages for some of our children!  It was so lovely to receive a reply and we worked very 
hard to write back to him a second time and say what we had been up to at the weekend and 
which parts of the ceremony were memorable for us.  Who knows, maybe he will write back a 
second time! 

 

That wasn’t the only exciting project, following on from our local area study, we were 
architects and engineers!  Last week we had investigated the materials and shapes 
used to create the structures of the play equipment in Ethel Ward Park.  We used 
that knowledge to design and make a piece of play equipment of our own.  We built on a 
small-scale so that we could explore how to make our structures strong and stable, and 
thought about which materials we would use for a real one and why.  Our designs and 
models are amazing… do check Twitter for some photos, as I think we have some    
budding designers in the midst. 

 

Mr Walton’s P.E lessons have been a lot of fun.  We were learning how to jump longer distances by    
bending our knees and swinging our arms forward.  We also had a go at the triple jump.  It was pretty 
tricky because we had to think about the feet we were landing on to do a hop, a step and a jump.        
However, we showed amazing co-ordination and were able to develop our skills.  Next week, Mr Walton 
says that he is going to challenge us to try and beat the world record (over 18 metres!) by doing a triple-
triple jump. 

Well done everyone.   

We are so proud of the effort, determination and enthusiasm that you display every day. 

 

Year 2 

Just to remind you that SATs start on Monday 15th May. The children are continuing to impress us with 
their determination and enthusiasm during lessons.  

Please make sure that your child has a relaxing weekend and comes in to school on Monday with a positive 
frame of mind to do their best. 

 

Mrs Reeves, Mr Merrall and Mrs Atkinson. 

 

Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 



Lower Key Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) 

This week, we started our new science topic ‘Flower Power’, which is all about what plants and 
flowers need to thrive and survive. We started our topic off by looking at a variety of flowers 
and completed some observational drawings. The children annotated their drawings brilliantly 
with notes about what they had observed about the shapes and colours of the leaves, petals and     
structure of the flower. We then looked at the different parts of a flower and ensured that we all knew 
what the purpose of the petal, stem, leaf and roots were. In English this week, we have also started 
writing about flowering plants and looked at the structure of an explanation text and the writing       
features that are included.  

In Geography, we have practised using atlases this week. The children were given the     
challenge of finding out the location of 12 different cities across the world. Once they had 
located the city in the index, the children then recorded the page number, grid reference, 
country the city was located in and the continent. Great map reading skills were          
demonstrated by all of year 3 and 4!  

During PSHE this week, the children have been thinking about how regular exercise such 
as walking, cycling,  scooting and movement breaks have a positive impact on our mental and 
physical wellbeing. To begin with, we identified how we were feeling whilst we were sat 
still in the classroom. Then we all took part in two brain break PE challenges, the tree pose 
and the chest to floor kneeling press-ups and recorded how we felt afterwards. It was extremely clear 
to all of us that we felt much more energised and positive after we had taken part in some exercise.  

A massive well done to Class 8 for their super class assembly on Friday afternoon. Class 6 
and 7 thoroughly enjoyed watching it and we hope that Class 8 parents / carers enjoyed it 
as much as we did.  

A great week Year 3 and 4 – Well done!  
 

Please do come and speak to us if you have any queries or would like to share any news with us.  
 

 Mr Daniel, Miss Hodgson and Miss Clapham.  

Upper Key Stage 2 (Years 5 & 6) 

In geography, the Year 5s have been learning about Mexico to understand why it is a popular 
tourist destination. Using their knowledge of the country’s physical and human geography, the 
children role-played at being holiday makers and travel agents; they then used their knowledge 
in order to respond to ‘online’ queries from potential customers. 
 

 
In science, the children analysed the correlation between gestation periods and life expectancy. 
They went on to create their own graph comparing this information in order to answer questions 
based on what they found out. The children were then able to establish key trends and discuss 
any potential anomalies within the data.  
 
On behalf of all staff in the Upper Key Stage 2 team, we would like to express how proud we are of the way that 
the Year 6 children approached their assessments this week. The children were a credit to the school,         
themselves and to you.  
 
Please contact us or speak to us directly if you have any questions or would like to share any information. 
 

Mr Bennett, Mrs Stephenson and Mr Tod. 



PTA News 

 

Events for your Diary: 

 

 Bags 2 School Collection – Friday 26th May – bags will be coming out this week 

 Secret Gift Room – Friday 16th June (in school) 

 Outdoor Disco – Thursday 22nd June  

 Non-Uniform Day – Friday 30th July – please bring in sweets or wine for our Tombola 

 Summer Fair – Friday 7th July 6-8pm 

 Ice cream / Ice pops – each Friday after school from Friday 9th June until end of term 
(weather dependant) 

 

 




